City of Petersburg
Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting
April 16, 2012 7:00 p.m.
Petersburg Municipal Building
24 E. Center Street
Petersburg, MI 49270

A Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date.
The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Holeman.
Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Fred Degner, Jenna LaRocca, Lawrence
Schadewald and Joanne Tollison.
Absent: 0

Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded.
Moved by Degner that the minutes of the previous meeting, 04/02/2012 be approved as
Presented. Supported by Tollison. Aye (7) Nay (0) Motion carried.

Invoices were presented to Council in printed form by accounts: General Fund-$15,988.35;
Police Fund-$1,383.59; Major Streets-$180.50; Local Streets-$0; Sewer Fund
$15,023.33; Water Fund- $2,526.39; for a total of $35,102.16.

Moved by Bruckner that the invoices as presented be approved and checks drawn for the same.
Supported by Bauer. Roll Call Vote: Aye (7) Nay (0) Motion carried.

Monroe County Road Commission property was discussed. The Mayor will continue to make contact with
them.

Saline and Wood St. water line repair still in need of continued work.

Wittman Dr. discussed. The project is not to be swept upon completion. Street Commissioner Degner has
been in contact with the Road Commission Re: the Contract.

The wages and days off were discussed for the 4 full time hourly employees at this time.

Moved by Bruckner that Council approve a “final offer” to the 4 full time hourly employees be giving a 2%
wage increase for fiscal year 2012/2013 starting July 1* and a 1% wage increase for fiscal year
2013/2014 also effective July 1*. Supported by Degner. Aye (6) Nay (1) Haller Motion carried.

The library will be landscaping to attract butterflies.

Moved by Bauer that Council approve making trees available for the Division Street Condominiums upon
request providing it’s approved by the Condo’s Association. 1 tree per household and each property
needs to meet the City’ criteria for planting. Supported by Schadewald. Aye (7) Nay (0) Motion
carried.

Councilman Haller attended a Summerfield Recreation meeting and shared with Council that they discussed
an interest in a Donation of Equipment for Perry Park.

The Treasurer provided a revenue expenditure report to Council for review.
Moved by Degner that Council adjourn 8:04 p.m. Supported by Tollison Aye (7) Nay (0)
Motion Carried.

Guests:0
Employees: Lori Goss, Trudy Goodin

Minutes submitted by: ,Lori L. Goss, Clerk

Minutes approved by: Mayor James Holeman




